2014 Football Bulletin II

Aug. 4, 2014

To: Commissioners, Board Interpreters, Curriculum reps, CIAC and league reps, media.

From: Bill Riccio, Jr. State Interpreter

I. State Clinic

A. One thing to be determined is the breakout session that has been part of the state clinic for a couple of years. The session is no longer than a half-hour, and begins following the general session on rules. The theme is “Consistency.”

Hartford Board – Referees: Discussion of this year’s Point of Emphasis on Pacing and Tempo during a game.

Western Board – Umpires: Defensive violations on punt plays following the snap, during the coverage, and on the return. Getting all umpires to think --- and look –- for the same things.

Eastern Board, Colonial Board, Fairfield Board – Head Linesmen & Line Judges:  (Eastern) Communication with crew on substitutions on scrimmage plays and during change of possession.  (Colonial) Keeping the sidelines clear/sideline management, communication with coaches. (Fairfield) The use of soft spots by wings to aid crewmates, and where to look when the play goes away from you. (About 10 minutes for each).
New Haven – Back Judges: How much is too much? What to allow on pass plays. Not all contact is pass interference.
B. Interpreters meeting Aug. 14 – The six board interpreters will meet prior to the state clinic on Aug. 14. We will discuss targeting and defenseless players, and try to have some visual aids and recommendations on this new rule. Also, we will discuss the new kickoff rules and how we would like them enforced on a consistent basis. Commissioners are invited if they wish to attend. We meet at 6:30 at Brazi’s Restaurant in New Haven.
II. Use of microphone
A. Calling a number: As most of you have seen the manual allows for announcement of a number if the Referee is wired for sound. Some schools are beginning to purchase sound equipment, and it is used on some televised games. With that in mind I asked the CIAC office if there was a policy for or against the calling of a number. The Football Committee took the issue up last week, and voted against announcing the number. We will not be using it for CIAC-sponsored contests. 

As far as use of the microphone, Referees should practice what they will say on penalty enforcements if they know they will be hooked up. Use of the microphone can be helpful in sticky or strange situations, and gives the R the opportunity to clarify a situation.  It’s a coming technology and we have to be prepared.
B. Communication with coaches: While we’re on the subject, if there is a sticky situation or strange enforcement, Referees should make sure that coaches on both sides of the field know exactly what is going on and why. In this instance, officials, particularly the white hat, have to be proactive in discussing strange plays. Don’t blow in the next play until you’re sure everyone understands what happened. Conversely, don’t get into a debate about the ruling with coaches. Just give them the facts and move on to the next play.

III. Uniform

A. We’ve had some questions about the new, wider-striped shirts. The CFOA has not taken a position on the new shirts, either 2-inch or 2-1/4-inch stripes. The current uniform is still the one-inch stripe and if we do move toward the wider stripes, I hope it will be as a state, not as individual boards.

IV. Field clocks, markings, etc.
A. Some schools have installed play clocks for the 25-second count. This can help move the game and help with pace and tempo because it’s visible to everyone. Whether the play clock is operated by an official (Back Judges can be wired to start the clock with a toggle switch or other device) or run from the press box, operators should be alerted that we don’t want an immediate countdown. There should be a one count before the switch is activated. We don’t want useless delay calls and we want them consistent. Waiting a one count is just good, preventative officiating, and no one is gaining an advantage.
B. Some of our fields don’t have numbers marked on the field. The top of the numbers are set nine yards from the sideline and are used to gauge the legality of a substitution. If a field doesn’t have numbers, they are supposed to have a second set of lines similar to the inbounds lines marked every five yards with the hash marks. If you have a field that has neither let your assigning commissioner or interpreter know so that schools can be reminded these are important to the management of the game.
C. Yard-line extensions: We are supposed to run the chain and down marker six feet off the sideline (except in those places where you don’t have six feet). Under no circumstances should they be run on the sideline. That went out with tie-dyed shirts and love beads.

Schools are supposed to mark extensions of the yard-line stripes every five yards on the side opposite the press box so that we can keep the chain off the field except when summoned. Remind your schools about the extensions. They are to be four-inch squares (at least) every five yards.
That’s it for now.
